
 
 
      

 
 
News Release 
For Immediate Release 
 
Grise Fiord Residents Celebrate Opening of Hamlet Office Complex 
 
June 20, 2014   Grise Fiord, Nunavut 
 
Residents and government officials today celebrated the opening of the Grise Fiord Hamlet Office Complex. 
Nunavut's smallest community, with a population of less than 150, will benefit from this multi-purpose facility, 
which is now equipped to address the multiple program and service needs of the community.  
 
The new facility includes hamlet offices for staff members, the Iviq Hunters and Trappers Organization, and the 
Qikiqtani Inuit Association, as well as a gymnasium and a much-anticipated community hall—the first of its kind in 
Grise Fiord.  
 
Quick Facts 
 
• The governments of Canada and Nunavut have jointly committed $11.55 million through the Provincial-

Territorial Base Fund toward the eligible costs of this initiative. 
• The Provincial-Territorial Base Fund is part of the 2007 Building Canada Plan and is designed to address 

core infrastructure priorities in each jurisdiction. 
 
Quotes  
 
“Our Government is proud to have invested in this project that will provide an essential community gathering place 
and resource centre for years to come. Continued federal support for major infrastructure projects that will help 
our communities remain strong are a key part of our plan to create jobs, growth and long-term prosperity across 
Canada." 
 
The Honourable Leona Aglukkaq 
Minister of the Environment, 
Minister of the Canadian Northern Economic Development Agency, 
Minister for the Arctic Council and Member of Parliament for Nunavut 
 
“The Grise Fiord Community Centre and Hamlet Office Complex is a welcome addition to the community. The 
new hall is a focal point for the community and a place where people can come together and celebrate, while the 
adjoining hamlet office provides a central point of access to a range of programs and services. The Government 
of Nunavut is proud to partner with the Government of Canada to bring this valuable community asset to the 
residents of Grise Fiord.” 
 
Honourable Tom Sammurtok 
Minister of the Department of Community and Government Services 
Government of Nunavut 
 
 
Associated Links 
 
To learn more about the federal Provincial—Territorial Base Fund, visit:  
http://www.infrastructure.gc.ca/prog/ptbase-finbasept-eng.html  
 
For additional information on the New Building Canada Plan, visit: http://www.infrastructure.gc.ca/plan/plan-
eng.html. 
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To learn more about the Government of Canada's focus on jobs and the economy consult Canada’s Economic 
Action Plan at http://www.eap.gc.ca. 
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Vincent Rabault 
Press Secretary 
Office of the Minister of Infrastructure, Communities and Intergovernmental Affairs, and Minister of the Economic 
Development Agency of Canada for the Regions of Quebec 
613-943-1838 
 
Hillary Casey 
Communications Officer 
Community and Government Services 
Government of Nunavut 
867-975-5342  
hcasey@gov.nu.ca 
 
Infrastructure Canada  
613-960-9251 
Toll free: 1-877-250-7154 
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